中华人民共和国常驻联合国代表团 PERMANENT MISSION OF THE PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC O CHINA TO THE UNITED NATIONS

350 East 35th Street, New York, NY 10016 Tel:(212)655-6100 Fax:(212)634-7626

1 February 2010

Her Excellency Helen Clark
Administrator of the United Nations Development Programme

Dear Madam Administrator,

Thank you for your letter dated 19 January 2010 which informed the initiating of vital early recovery efforts of UNDP in Haiti. I wish to express, on behalf of the Government of the People's Republic of China, our appreciation for the timely and effective response of UNDP to the unprecedented disaster in Haiti.

The government of the People's Republic of China has announced its decision to contribute 2.6 million US dollars to the UN flash appeal for Haiti. I'm delighted to inform you that within that contribution, we have decided to allocate 500,000 US collars to UNDP's cash-for-work programme to respond to your appeal on the time-critical early recovery assistance to Haiti.

China appreciates UNDP's coordinating role in early recover and long-term reconstruction in Haiti. We assure you our continuous support to the disaster relief works of UNDP.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration

Yours Sincerely,

Zhang Yesui

Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary
Permanent Representative of the People's Republic of China
to the United Nations